
City Secretary’s Office
City of Frisco, Texas

Memorandum
To: Honorable Mayor Jeff Cheney and Members of the Frisco City Council 

Cc: Wes Pierson, City Manager
Ben Brezina, Assistant City Manager

From: Kristi Morrow, City Secretary

Date: March 21, 2023

Subject: Consider and act upon adoption of an Ordinance repealing Ordinance 
No. 2023-02-06 and designating eight (8) election precincts for the 
May 6, 2023 General Election and each election to be held in the City 
of Frisco, Collin and Denton Counties, Texas, thereafter, as ordered 
by the City Council. (CSO/KM)

Action Requested: City Council approve of an Ordinance repealing Ordinance 
No. 2023-02-06 and designating eight (8) election precincts for the May 6, 2023 
General Election.

Background Information: In February 2023 the City Council designated eight (8) 
election precincts for the May 6, 2023 General Election. After these precincts were 
designated, Denton County Elections Administration notified the City that there 
were concerns regarding how many voters would be voting at Fire Station #7, 
which is located on Stonebrook Parkway. This was not due to the number of Frisco 
citizens assigned to this station, but due to the number of people from outside the 
Frisco City limits that needed to also vote at this particular station.

In the name of cooperation, the City agreed to move Denton County Precinct 1024 
and 2081 to vote at Frisco Fire Station #4 which is located on Cotton Gin Road. 
This action will evenly disperse the number of citizens reporting to each polling 
location on election day and potentially reduce wait times for citizens.  

Financial Considerations: None.

Legal Review: The proposed Ordinance was prepared by City Attorney Ryan Pittman. 

Alternatives: None. 

Supporting Documents: Ordinance designating City precincts and polling locations.



 
Staff Recommendation: Staff recommends approval of the Ordinance.  


